
TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of August 25, 2014

Members in Attendance: Harvey Goldberg, Chair, Allan Wertheim, Ken Schwartz, Bob Shmaeff 
and Jonathan Reich

Members Absent: Warren Holden, Varant Majarian and Max Flehinger
Guests Present: Eran Heissler and Sharon Brewer

1.
The Meeting was called to order by H. Goldberg, Chair, at 7:02 p.m.

2.
There were no public comments.

3.
The approval of the minutes for the meeting of July 16th. A motion to approve the July 16th minutes as submitted was made by J. Reich and seconded by A. Wertheim.  The motion was unanimously approved.
4.
The committee reviewed the financial statements of the Tarzana Neighborhood Council (the "TNC") for July 2014.  A motion to approve the financial statements of the TNC as submitted was made by K. Schwartz and seconded by B. Shmaeff.  The motion was unanimously approved.

5.
The committee reviewed the DONE financial report for the TNC for July 2014.  A motion to approve the DONE financial report for July 2014 was made by A. Wertheim and seconded by K. Schwartz.  The motion was unanimously approved.

6.
H. Goldberg reported to the committee that the committee had previously allocated and the Board approved the expenditure of $7,800 for rent for the TNC's use of office space at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center (the "TCCC").  Because the TNC ultimately did not enter into a lease agreement with the TCCC, H. Goldberg reported that it would be necessary to reverse the prior budget allocation and return the funds to "unallocated".  A motion was made by K. Schwartz, and seconded by A. Wertheim, to reverse the prior budget allocation of $7,800 for rent and return the funds to "unallocated".  The committee discussed the motion, and whether it would be necessary to retain some funds as allocated for rent until it was determined how much, if any, rent the TNC would be asked to pay for use of space at the Tarzana Park Recreational Center.  Following discussion by the Committee, the motion was unanimously approved.
7.
H. Goldberg reported that there was an unpaid invoice from AAA Flag & Banner in the amount of $720 relating to the Tarzana Banners that had been placed in prior years.  The unpaid balance was for permit fees that the prior board officers responsible for handling the banner project never obtained a waiver for.  A motion was made to approve payment of the outstanding invoice from AAA Flag & Banner by J. Reich and seconded by A. Wertheim.  Public comment was received from S. Brewer to the effect that the Encino Neighborhood Council had experienced problems in working with AAA Flag & Banner.  Following discussion by the committee, the motion was unanimously approved.
8.
H. Goldberg presented the TNC's 2014/2015 Revised Strategic Plan and DONE questionnaire.  A motion was made by B. Shmaeff, and seconded by K. Schwartz, to recommend to the TNC Board that it approve the TNC 2014/2015 Revised Strategic Plan.  following discussion by the committee, the motion was unanimously approved.

9.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:33 p.m.
Jonathan Reich, Acting Secretary
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